Jan D. Janus 363 Kuikahi Drive Wailuku, Hi 96793-1529 Home: (808) 214-6638

LAND USE COMMISSION STATE OF HAWAII

2014 JAN -3 A 9: 30

January 2, 2014

Mr. Daniel Orodenker Executive Director Land Use Commission P.O. Box 2359 Honolulu, HI 96804

SUBJECT: H.A.R. 11-200-15(B) Request to Become a Consulting Party, and H.A.R. 11-200-15(B) Request By Consulting Party that the Land Use Commission, as the Approving Agency, Extend the Period for Comments for Thirty Days, or until February 6, 2014 for:

Docket No. A06-766/Towne Development of Hawaii, Inc., Endurance Investors, LLC, and Association of II Wai Hui LP.

Dear Mr. Orodenker:

My residence at 363 Kuikahi Drive, Wailuku, Hawaii, is in Wailuku Heights, directly uphill from and adjacent to, the proposed Pu'unani Subdivision Project (the Project) area. The EISPN for the project was published in the December 8, 2013 Environmental Notice. Please consider this my timely request under Section 11-200-15(B) of the Hawaii Administrative Rules (H.A.R.) To become a consulting party for the project. My written comments will be submitted separately.

As a Consulting Party, this is also my written request, as authorized under H.A.R. Section 11-200-15(B), to the Land Use Commission, as the approving agency, to extend the period for comments under the EISPN Notice for thirty days until February 6, 2014.

My home is one of approximately a score of properties in Wailuku Heights that directly abuts the Everett Ditch and will be one of the properties most effected by the proposed Pu'unani Subdivision Project. It is disappointing that I have never been contacted at any time by the Applicant, Its Consultant, or any governmental agency about the proposed development. When I did read a short article about the project in a local newspaper two weeks ago, I drove to the Towne Development offices at the project site in an attempt to learn some details. I was told that they had no information available at that location and I was given a telephone number to call. Attempts to contact anyone at

that number were unsuccessful. Eventually, by going to the Land Use Commission's web site I was able to read and review the EISPN. As a lay citizen without any experience with the process it has been difficult to navigate the system. Given the timing for the publication of the EISPN at the beginning of the holiday period and the difficulty experienced in gathering information, I believe that an extension to the period allowed for comments under the EISPN is warranted. Your consideration is appreciated.

Respectfully,

Jan D. Janus

Copies Furnished:

Munekiyo & Hiraga, Inc. ATTN: Colleen Suyama, Senior Associate 305 High Street, Suite 104 Wailuku, HI 96793

Office of Environmental Quality Control 235 S. Beretania Street, Suite 702 Honolulu, HI 96813